
Minutes of the Sudbury Garden Club 
February 23, 2022 
Beth Iosua's house 

 
Attendance 
Pat Drobinski, Ann Boland, Barbara Baumgardner, Jo Ann Forester, Beth Iosua, Patti 
Walch, Kaffee Kang, Juju Lem Pang, Leslie Lowe, Lynn Noland, Marilyn Hodges 
 
Secretary's Report 
A motion was made and seconded to approve the Minutes of the January Board Meeting. 
All were in favor. 
 
Plant Sale 
The Sudbury Town Manager supported the resumption of the Plant Sale in front of Town 
Hall 0n Saturday, May 7, 2022. The plant sale committee will meet tomorrow.  
 
March Meeting 
Joan Butler will present the program on Spring Ephemerals which will be in-person, at 
MCC, and online. The screen will be set up in advance of the meeting.  
 
Community Outreach 
The Food Pantry was very appreciative for the Valentine Bouquets for their patrons. The 
next community outreach event will take place after the general meeting in April and will 
provide arrangements to patients at Bridges by Epoch in Sudbury, a long-term care 
facility. 
 
Peter Noyes Donation Request 
The club will provide a $50.00 Gift Certificate for the Noyes fundraiser to be redeemed at 
the SGC Plant Sale in May 2022. 
 
Swag Store Idea 
Graphic Connections of Sudbury is willing to host an online store for SGC merchandise. 
It would be a10 day opportunity to submit orders for various items with the SGC logo. 
 
LS Adult Ed 
The workshop to create arrangements that Jo Ann is hosting at LS will create and donate 
arrangements to Bear Mountain residents in Sudbury. 
 
Green Thumbs 
A luncheon took place in February at Lotus Blossom. Seven members attended. No 
gathering is scheduled for March  
 
March Color Me Floral 
There is an upcoming workshop scheduled for March 31st at the Sudbury Senior Center.  
There are still spaces available for members who want to attend.  
 



Upcoming Flower Shows 
Juju will look into the Fitchburg Art Museum's Art in Bloom (April 28 - May1) details to 
determine whether on not to coordinate with another member to submit an entry. 
April 29 - May 1 are the dates for MFA's Art in Bloom. Ann Boland will obtain details in 
order to determine whether the club will offer to coordinate an SGC trip to this event.  
 
GCFM 
Speakers Forum will take place on March 24th via Zoom.  On June 2nd the GCFM 
Annual Meeting will take place in Milford.  
 
Program Committee 
This committee researches, selects and coordinates speakers for our meetings for the 
upcoming year. There is an opening for new leadership for this group. 
 
Other 
Jo Ann will share Sudbury Town Planner information with Barbara Fay in order to 
publicize SGC events through their calendar and website. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 11:42am.  
 
Recording Secretaries Pat Drobinski and Beth Iosua 


